
REGULAR MEETING OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
ROGUE VALLEY SEWER SERVICES 

September 18, 2019 

TIME AND PLACE OF MEETING 
The regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rogue Valley Sewer Services, Jackson 
County, Oregon, was held at the Rogue Valley Sewer Services Office, 138 West Vilas Road, 
Central Point, Oregon September 18, 2019 at noon. 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

PRESENT 
Kay Harrison, Chair; Wayne Brown, Vice-Chair; Mike Parker, Director; Jim Snyder, Director 

Absent: Jim Lewis, Director 

ALSO PRESENT 
Carl Tappert, Manager; Brenda Baldovino, Finance Director; Jennie Morgan, Stormwater 
Manager; Joan Pariani, Executive Secretary; Mike Parson, Liaison for the City of Central Point. 

Absent: Nick Bakke, District Engineer; Shane Macuk, Operations Manager; Kevin James, 
Treatment Plant Manager; 

CONSENT AGENDA 

Mike Parker motioned and Wayne Brown seconded approval of the consent agenda consisting of 
minutes of the August 21, 2019 Board Meeting. The motion carried with a unanimous vote of the 
board members. 

RESOLUTION 19-22: ADOPTION OF THE STORMWATER DESIGN MANUAL 
The Stormwater Design Manual has been updated to comply with the new MS4 requirements. 
This has been approved by the Stormwater Advisory Team which consists of representatives 
from each of the MS4 communities as well as private development and environmental groups. 
The changes require approval from the Board. 

Mike Parker motioned and Wayne Brown seconded approval of Resolution 19-22. The motion 
carried with a unanimous vote of the all board members. 

RESOLUTION 19-23: CHANGE IN AUTHORIZED SIGNATURES 
With the changes of Board members, the signers on the checking account need to be updated. 

Mike Parker motioned and Wayne Brown seconded approval of Resolution 19-23 The motion 
carried with a unanimous vote of the all board members. 

RESOLUTION 19-24: AWARD ENGINEERING CONTRACT FOR DUNN PUMP STATION 
A request for qualifications was issued for the engineering design of replacement pumps at the 
Dunn Pump Station. Two submittals were received. Staff is recommending that we enter into a 
contract with RH2 engineering. This resolution directs the Manager to negotiate a contract for the 
design services. The final contract will be brought back to the Board for approval. 

Mike Parker motioned and Wayne Brown seconded approval of Resolution 19-24. The motion 
carried with a unanimous vote of the all board members. 












































































































